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HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION MARCH 10, 2025 
NEW BUSINESS 

SUBJECT: CERTIFIED LOCAL GOVERNMENT ANNUAL REPORT 2023-2024 

PREPARED BY: COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT 
(Garen Yolles, Assoc. AIA, Acting Planning Manager, CHPP) 

 (Antonio Castillo, Senior Planner / HPC Liaison) 
______________________________________________________________________ 

STATEMENT ON THE SUBJECT 
Established in 1980, the Certified Local Government (CLG) program encourages the 
preservation of historic and cultural resources by promoting a partnership between 
municipal governments, the State of California Office of Historic Preservation (OHP), and 
the National Park Service (NPS). Participating in the CLG program provides local staff 
and commissions with resources and technical training related to the preservation of said 
resources. The City of West Hollywood is a participant in the CLG program. 

Each year, participating municipalities must file a report to the State of California OHP 
summarizing its historic preservation policies, programs, accomplishments, and goals. 
Cities must file annual reports in order to retain CLG certification. This year’s annual report 
covers the period from October 1, 2023, to September 30, 2024. 

Staff has prepared a draft annual report for the 2023-2024 reporting period as required 
for maintenance of the Local Government Certification. The annual report and all pertinent 
attachments are appended to this staff report as Exhibit A. The Commission is 
encouraged to review the report for adequacy, make any necessary revisions, and 
receive and file the report. 

RECOMMENDATION 
1. Review the Report and provide staff with pertinent comments and revisions; and
2. Receive and file the Report

EXHIBIT 
A. Draft 2023-2024 CLG Annual Report

ITEM 10.A.
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